
April 21, 2020 

Ms. Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
State Capitol Building 
500 East Capitol 
Pierre, SD  57501 

Re: Revision to Infrastructure Rider 
(IR) Rate 56 Docket No. EL20-
009 

Montana-Dakota Utilities Co. (Montana-Dakota) herewith electronically submits 
the changes to the Company’s proposed rates filed on February 28th to update 
the revenue requirement reflecting the close out of only Phase 1 of the Mandan 
Substation project. Phase 2 is expected to be placed in service during 2021 and 
is expected to be included in next year’s annual filing. Also, the revenue 
requirement has been updated to reflect the bids received for the Sidney 
Transmission line project, reducing the total costs from $1.4 million to $782,950. 
The revisions result in a reduction in the revenue requirement of $7,667. 

A bill insert to be provided to customers upon approval of the revised rate is also 
provided as Attachment F. The bill insert provided in the February 28th 
Submission as Attachment F was a notice regarding the filing. 

Sincerely, 

Travis R. Jacobson 
Director of Regulatory Affairs 
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